
 
 

Announcement of Faculty of Pharmacy, Silpakorn University 

Guidelines for Students and Faculty Personnel on Teaching and Learning management, Organizing 

Activities and Health and Safety within the Faculty to Respond to the Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19) 

Outbreak No.1 

--------------------------------- 

Owing to the situation of the COVID-19 epidemic in Samut Sakhon Province and nearby areas, the Faculty 

of Pharmacy has a concern about students, Faculty Personnel’ health and safety. Therefore, the Faculty 

has announced Guidelines for Students and Faculty Personnel on Teaching and Learning Management, 

Organizing Activities and Health and Safety within the Faculty regarding the Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19) 

Outbreak from December 21st, 2020 to January 3rd, 2021 as follows: 

Teaching and Learning management 

1. All lecture-based classes are required to be managed via on-line platform. This can be either live 

broadcasting or the recorded video. For laboratory studies, it is advised to manage the class either 

via on-line platform or rearrange the topic that can be managed online first. If it is not possible to 

manage the laboratory via online platform, the class is allowed to be operated on-site and requires 

providing social distancing. If the students are not able to attend the laboratory class on-site due 

to the state quarantine, it is not counted as absence from the subject. 

Organizing activities  

1. All on-site student activities are not allowed during this period and it is suggested to manage via 

on-line platform instead.  

2. For professional practice training, it has to conform the announcement of Faculty of Pharmacy, 

Silpakorn University and all abroad trainings are withheld during Academic year 2021.  

3. All on-site conferences, trainings and seminars managed by the Faculty are not allowed. It is 

required to manage these via on-line platform.  

4. All faculty meetings are suggested to be operated on-line. If it is necessary to be on-site at the 

faculty, it requires to wear a mark, sit apart and provide social distancing. 

Work operation for academic Staffs and supporting staffs 

 Please follow the university announcement.



 

Faculty building and facilities  

1. It is advised to enter and leave the faculty buildings from the front door. 

2. Students and faculty personnel are required to follow the principles of disease control strictly 

including washing hand, wearing a mask, scanning Thaichana application and keep social distancing. 

If the person is sick with suspected COVID-19, it is kindly advised not entering the faculty building 

and go to see the doctor.  

 

Therefore, owing to a health and safety concern for all students and faculty personnel, it is advised to 

follow the announcement of Silpakorn University. Also, it is kindly requested a cooperation from everyone 

so that we will come through this difficult situation. If there is any change or update, the further notice will 

be announced. The above guidelines come into effect from now on. 

 

       Announced on December 20th, 2020 

 

                         

                                                                                 (Assoc.Prof. Tanasait Ngawhirunpat, Ph.D.) 

                Dean of Faculty of Pharmacy 

 

 

 

 


